
 

 
 

Date: June 3, 2021 

To: BCGEU Members working at NTT Data Canada 

Re: NTT Data Canada Bargaining Update  
 

 
Thank you for attending the Town Hall Bargaining Information session on Wednesday night. 
 
The membership gave us clear direction that the employer’s last wage offer is unacceptable.  
 
As discussed, we met with the employer on June 3rd to provide them with the membership’s message and 
direction. The employer’s position has not changed but they have requested a follow up bargaining 
session during the week of June 14th.  
 
Thank you for your ongoing support.  If you have any questions please contact a member of the bargaining 
committee. 
 
Stay tuned! 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Joseph Ivens, Bargaining Committee Chair 
Eugene Fox, Bargaining Committee Member 
Brent Stokell, Bargaining Committee Member 
Jessie Bains, Bargaining Committee Member 

Shirley Kay, Staff Representative 
Angela Mahlmann, Negotiations 
 
Cc: Judy Fox-McGuire, Vice-President, Component 6  Terra Plut (Local 607 Chairperson) 

Judi Porter (Local 601 Chairperson)   Karen Kenney (Local 608 Chairperson 
Daryl Marceau (Local 602 Chairperson)   Anna Depretto (Local 609 Chairperson) 
Darryl Flasch (Local 603 Chairperson)   Debra Burns (Local 611 Chairperson) 
Harbinder Gill (Local 604 Chairperson)   Teri Goodrick (Local 612 Chairperson) 
Cynthia Egli (Local 605 Chairperson) Mike Eso, Social, Information and Health Component Coordinator 
Alex Miller (Local 606 Chairperson)   Doug Dykens, Director, Negotiations 

      Brent Camilleri, Negotiations Office Coordinator 
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